Dear Family and Friends,
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I missed out on last year in the excitement that was occurring in our family at the time but am glad to report that I have remembered the 2019 Christmas Letter! Amberly and I celebrated our third year of marriage this year and are still going on strong. We purchased our first home last year in March just days before Amberly’s birthday and also got a new “puppy”, Winnie, a two or three year old Bedias special dog. We also welcomed our new nephew, Ryker (think I am spelling that right), and are excited to meet the little dude as soon as we can.
Amberly moved from Bryan ISD to College Station ISD in 2018 and as of right now is still technically a Special Education teacher for the district. However, come January 2020, Amberly will be moving to a General Education position in the same school which is exciting and hopefully a better fit for her in the long run. She continues to succeed at her job even if it sometimes drives her a little bit crazy cutting through red tape to help her kids out. 
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I am continuing to work at my current place of employment and have been blessed to work with an outstanding group of individuals both on my primary as well as my newly appointed secondary assignment. After two years of working with the majority of the same persons, the new year will finally bring that to a close much to our dismay. I continually find new aspects of the job to take pride in and areas where I need to improve upon. For me at least, the past two years have been excellent even through the troubling nights. 

On the other side of the coin however, 2019 has been one of the darker years in our life together. Both our family and close friends have experienced a lot of loss this year. We have had close friends and family, including in our own little family, pass this year. Though it has been a rough year for the both of us, we have taken these challenges to grow closer together and more reliant in Christ to lead us through these times. Not to single out any specific loss over the rest, but the passing of Tommy McDougald hit both Amberly and I hard. Tommy led his family and the church by following in Christ’s footsteps to lead a wonderful life that stood out to others around him. Amberly and I miss him dearly but are certain beyond a doubt that he is in much better place that is very much deserved.

I am sure that other events worthy of mention have occurred over the past year but I am at a loss at the moment to recall them. Amberly and I send our thanks and love to those who have helped us through this oddly dark year.

Merry Christmas and God bless,

Jake, Amberly, Cooper, Ava, Ruger, and Winnie Moore

